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2020 OFFICERS 

 
President: 

David Ramsower 
ramsowerd@gmail.com 

520-661-4493 
 

1st Vice President: 
Sindy Osterman 

scubamngirl51@gmail.com 
651-338-3390 

 
2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 
softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

520-296-2079 
 

Treasurer: 
Mike Liebert 

hikingmike@aol.com 
520-529-8662 

 
Secretary: 

Frank Pyrdeck 
frankpyrdeck@aol.com 

520-870-9017 
 
 

2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Chuck Thim 
Ray Feierstein 

Dan Jensen 
Tom McWilliams 
Ernie Williams 

Joe Findysz 

 

 
ADVERTISING RATES: 
Cover Ads.….$20.00/year 

 
EDITOR: 

David Rivard 
PO Box 249 

Vail, AZ 85641 
520-428-4929 

modeladude@outlook.com 
 

TUCSON CHAPTER DUES: 
$15/year family or 

$10/year individual 
 

MEETINGS: 
Regular meetings are held on the 

first Tuesday of each month 
(except December) at 7:30 PM. 

 Jim Click Ford 
 6244 E. 22nd Street 
Tucson, AZ  85711 

 
MONTHLY OUTING: 

Fourth Sunday of the month 
or as voted by the 
club membership 

 
The Tucson Model A Club is 
a local chapter of MAFCA: 

Model A Ford Club 
of America, Inc. 

250 S. Cypress Street 
La Habra, CA  90631 

562-697-2712 
Toll free (for orders only, 

including MAFCA membership): 
866-379-3619 

www.mafca.com 

OLD PUEBLO A 
Official Monthly Publication 

Tucson Chapter, Model A Ford Club of America 
7060 E. 21st Street, Tucson, AZ  85710 

www.tucsonmodelafordclub.org 
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Although our official club acƟviƟes are currently suspended due to 
the pandemic, a few members parƟcipated in some adventures of 
their own and wanted to share their pictures with the club. 
 

 

It was a liƩle warm, but ended up being very nice to have a car 
show.  Thanks to Ernie for the right recommendaƟon,  nine (9) 
Model A’s and one (1) Model T gathered at LiƩle Anthony’s Diner. 
It was good to see the members who aƩended.   - Shorty Allison 

Model A Adventures 

Little Anthony’s Diner 
Friday September 25 
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Model A Adventures 
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On Sunday, 09/20/20, three (3) Model A’s and two (2) Model T’s 
went on a totally unplanned drive through the countryside over 
Old Spanish Trail to Vail, AZ.  The run conƟnued down the road to 
Cienga Creek Bridge, built in 1921.  From there we drove down 
Sahuarita road by Corona de Tucson, where Dan dropped out.  
David dropped out at Old Nogales Road.  Chuck and I went to the 
end of Pima Mine Road only to run into a dead end, so we turned 
back and went back to Wilmot Road, where we ended the run at 
Kolb & Irvington. All-in-all we went about 100 miles, and the cars 
ran great.    - Shorty Allison 

Model A Adventures 

Cienega Creek Bridge Run 
Sunday September 20 
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Friday 10/02/2020 — Today was the beginning of a long day as we journeyed 
the back roads of southern Arizona. We went to Sonoita, AZ first and then 
conƟnued on down the road to the ghost town of Fairbank, AZ. 

 

 

Next stop was Tombstone and the 
Rose Tree Museum. 

 

Model A Adventures 

Tour to Portal, Arizona 
Friday October 2 
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(read the sign) 

 

 

On the road again aŌer having a good meal at the OK Café to the next stop at 
the ghost town of Gleeson. 

Model A Adventures 
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We then conƟnued on down the road to Douglas, AZ and spent the night at the 
Gadsden Hotel. 

 

We were able to take a ghost tour of 
the hotel and room 333, where “The 
Cat Lady” lived for several years and 
now just roams the hallways. 

Model A Adventures 
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We were also allowed to go into the “Speakeasy” and the bar area. 

The next morning we headed out to the Town of Portal, AZ, located on the East 
side of the Chiricahua Mountains. 

AŌer a nice quiet night we leŌ the lodge and headed over the top of the see 
what there is in the Chiricahua mountains. 

Model A Adventures 
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And then we returned home!!!   

(Approximately 400 mile roundtrip) 

- Shorty Allison 

Model A Adventures 

Due to the current pandemic and associated social distancing 
requirements, our club outings and monthly general meetings 
have been temporarily suspended.  We will resume our usual club 
activities as soon as the public health situation permits.  
Evaluation is being done on a month-by-month basis.  Nothing is 
currently scheduled for October, but possibilities are being 
explored for November. 
 
Meanwhile, our monthly newsletter (the one you’re reading now) 
will continue as usual with Model A articles, news and items of 
general interest to Model A club members. 
 
Club announcements will appear in the newsletter and be sent out 
via email to all club members who have provided their email 
address.  If you’re not already receiving club announcements from 
Ray Feierstein via email and want to be included, please email Ray 
at sanrays@msn.com and ask to be added to the list. 

Events Calendar 



11 

  

   NEXT MEETING: 
 

To be scheduled as soon 
as public health conditions 
permit.  See page 10 for 
more information. Oct  3  – Rick Bowman 

Oct  4  – Tristan Allison 
Oct  5  – Sylvia LeClair 
Oct  5  – Nolan Steele 
Oct  6  – Don Nelson 
Oct  6  – Kay Davis 
Oct 17 – Amy Roberts 
Oct 24 – Elizabeth McCoy 
Oct 25 – Susan Schmitt 
Oct 30 – Isabel Allison 
Oct 30 – Ken Petrick 

Happy Anniversary 
 Oct  1  – Gary & Barbara Sue Scheer 

Oct  5  – Ron & Nancy Allen 
Oct  8  – Dennis & Marie Cling 
Oct 17 – David and Kristin Ferrara 
Oct 24 – Hearold & Shirley Montgomery 
Oct 25 – Emmet & Sandy Zimberoff 
Oct 28 – Si and Millie Burgheimer 

 

 

Chet & Nancy Allen 
Sierra Vista 
Unspecified Model A 
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(conƟnued on next page) 
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Mike & Ann Liebert 

Chuck & Lynn Thim 

Scott & Cathy Parsons 

Elizabeth McCoy 

Jim Click Ford Shorty & Isabel Allison 

Thank You to Our 2020 Club Sponsors 
 

 

Model T’s and Model A’s 

Tucson’s Most Reliable & Complete Independent Repair Facility. 
Nissan, Honda & Toyota Mechanics. 

Andy Neal Jr. 

Pauline Bowser is looking to take pictures of herself and her boyfriend dressed 
in 1920’s costumes with a era car to celebrate her birthday this year.  Her 
birthday is on Halloween, but the pictures can be taken anyƟme.  If your car 
would like to pose with them, you can contact her by email 
(pebowser1@yahoo.com) or by phone (619-318-9795). 

Your Car in Pictures 

CongratulaƟons to Ray and Sandy Feierstein on reaching their 25-year MAFCA 
membership milestone, as recognized in the September/October issue of The 
Restorer magazine (page 25).   Woohoo! 

Congratulations 
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7060 E. 21st Street 
Tucson, A

Z  85710 
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